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Investigators and Agency Representative: 
NPS Contact: Brent Lignell, Environmental Protection Specialist, WASO Natural Sounds 
and Night Skies Division, 1201 Oakridge Drive, Suite 100, Fort Collins, CO 80525; 
brent_lignell@nps.gov 
 
Investigator: George Wittemyer, Department of Fish, Wildlife, and Conservation 
Biology, Colorado State University,1474 Campus Delivery, Fort Collins, CO 80523-1474; 
970-491-6598;g.wittemyer@colostate.edu 
 
Project Abstract: Noise and stray light are pervasive pollutants in protected natural 
areas, degrading habitat quality for wildlife and diminishing opportunities for 
outdoor recreationists to see wildlife in natural settings. This project will support 
a breadth of public purposes, including the training of young, diversity candidate 
scientists, support for park based research and assessment, and catalyzing NPS and 
academic science interaction, collaboration and exchange. Specifically, the project 
supports a laboratory that enables undergraduates to work with CSU and NPS scientists 
in the analysis of acoustic and photic monitoring data. These data are used directly 
in technical advisory reports requested by park units. It will also support 
postdoctoral associates who will lead field research projects that quantify the 
effects of noise and light pollution on wildlife and engage undergraduate students in 
data collection and analysis. Research topics will be selected to maximize knowledge 
gain pertinent to NPS park management. Finally, it will produce audio and video 
materials for public outreach and education. 
 
The task activity will address several public interests: expanding the scientific 
basis for evaluating the effects of noise  and stray light exposure on wildlife and 
opportunities for park visitors to view wildlife, promoting collaborative interactions 
between academic professionals and natural resource managers to address societal 
conservation concerns (including exploring potential interest and venues for a 
workshop on noise impacts on animal behavior), furthering the education and career 
development of university students and researchers, providing opportunities for 
project participants to produce peer-reviewed papers and outputs for scientific 
conferences reporting these research results, stimulating interdisciplinary research 
and education at CSU, and producing educational materials pertaining to soundscapes 
and night skies. 
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